
Dates to Remember: 
Message from the Principal 

 

Welcome back to Term 4. It’s our first newsletter of the term and what 
a busy one it’s been already!! 

 

FRANCE STREET PARKING  

Parking signs have been put in place in France Street.  Please observe 
road rules as parking inspectors will be roaming France Street to     
ensure families are abiding by the rules.  The safety of your children is 
our priority! 

 NO STOPPING ZONE 8am - 9.30am on SCHOOL DAYS  

 NO STOPPING ZONE 2.30pm - 4pm on SCHOOL DAYS  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I understand Napier Street has become more congested since the 
changes to France Street.  Be aware inspectors are also monitoring 
behaviour in this area. 

Wednesday 18 October 2017, Term 4 - Week 2 

CSPS CHATTERBOX 

“Think of Others” 

          20 High Street, Canterbury NSW 2193   Phone: 9789 5255   Fax: 9718 8006 

Email: canterburs-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

                           Website: www.canterburs-p.schools.nsw.edu.au  

October 

19 Public Speaking Finals 

20 P&C Spooky Disco 

24 P&C evening meeting 

24 Soccer Gala Day 

25 Kindy Excursion 

27 Bandana Day 

27 1G Pizza Party 

30 Term 4 Gala Day 

November 

2 Music—Count Us In 

3 Early Stage 1 Cake Stall 

3 Coffee & Chat 

6 Yr 5 Interrelate 

8 Interrelate Family       
evening 

10 Remembrance Day       
Ceremony 

15-16 Yr 6 Interrelate 
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TTFM Survey results  

This survey was open to our parent community for 

several weeks and closed at the end of last term. I 

have had the opportunity to look closely at the data. 

66 parents completed the survey indicating that CSPS 

is continuing to improve across the 7 domains         

surveyed.  

The more data we collect the better we can support 

community and improve what we are already doing. 

Thank you to those of you who completed the survey. 

  

Public Education Award  

Each year all school across NSW nominate staff 

members from their school for the prestigious Public 

Education Awards. This year CSPS has nominated 

Ms Rose Martin our School Administration Manager 

and Mrs Daniela Morrison our School Administration 

Officer for these awards. We are pleased to announce 

that both Ms Martin and Mrs Morrison will be          

receiving their award early November along with other 

recipients of the Canterbury Network. We wish them 

both all the best and congratulate them on their       

wonderful achievement. 

 

Staffing/classes  

We are currently looking at class structures and       

staffing for 2018. We ask that if you are not returning 

in 2018 or returning later than the start of the year, 

that you contact the office as soon as possible. Each 

year countless hours are spent on organising classes 

and students numbers. Based on numbers today we 

will potentially hold 12 classes, however this could 

easily change depending on the number of definite 

student enrolments. 

 

Taking Enrolments 

We are currently taking enrolments for all students as 

well as students starting Kindergarten in 2018.  

If you have neighbours (in area for Canterbury South 

PS) who have a child turning 5 before the end of June 

2018, please encourage them to enrol now. 

 

Coffee and Chat 

The Coffee & Chat for Term 4 will be held on Friday 3 

November in the staffroom after the school assembly. 

The topics for discussion will be Tell them From Me 

Survey results and any other questions that may 

arise. 

 

Until next time… 

Daniela Frasca 

Principal 

Kindergarten Transition 
 

Kindergarten transition has been a fantastic success 
with future students attending three developmental 
play sessions, where they got the opportunity to meet 
new friends and teachers. Students were enthusiastic 
and excited to attend 'big school!'  
While students were playing, parents were being   
informed in the hall about the Ethics program, the      
P & C, Best Start testing, L3 sessions and general 
school business. Thank you to all the parents and 
teachers who helped in the successful running of the 
transition program.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Selective High School  
 

Applications for selective high school placement in 
Year 7 in 2019 open on 10 October 2017 and        
close on 13 November 2017 at 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-
high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7. 

The Selective High School Placement Test is on 15 
March 2018. 

 The ‘Information about applying for Year 7 entry to 
selective high schools in 2019’ is available as a       
printed copies from the Office or alternatively, the  
document is also available on the Unit’s website at 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-
high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
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Carnival of Codes with Parents 
 

Canterbury Hurlstone Park RSL will be running a      
special one off event where we want the students and 
a parent to participate in the Carnival of the Codes.  
Unlike the usual Carnival of the Codes this one      
requires each student & parent to pre-register and it 
will be held on a Sunday. It’s also available to all 
schools to participate in the one session, so numbers 
will be limited.   

Details are as follows : 

Sunday 19th November 

10.30am registration, sessions start 11am till 1pm 

Venue : Picken Oval, Croydon Park 

 The reasons for this event are : 

•    Fun day for child and parent to play together 

•    Get parents excited about their child playing  

weekend sport 

•    Fundraiser event for Heartbeat of Football (charity 

aimed at heart health awareness in sport for adults)  

 

The participating codes are : Rugby League, Rugby 
Union, AFL and football (soccer).  Just like the usual 
Carnival of the Codes the NRL, ARU, AFL and      
Sydney FC will be providing the coaches and related 
equipment.  We also have a local Greek community 
organisation providing food and drinks for the whole 
family. 

To register simply collect a flyer from your school    
Office, complete the details and hand back to the   
Office for collection closer to the event.   

 

 Water Safety 
Kindergarten learned a lot about water safety on   
Monday. Important lessons were learned by all;      
always stay with an adult and hold their hand when 
you're near water, don't dive in shallow water, and 
never push anyone into water. Kindergarten were  
fantastic listeners and they had a great time during 
this session.  

Smartphone App 
 

A reminder we have a phone app for our school.  The 
app is a fantastic way to receive school                 
communication for excursions, what’s happening in 
the school and even the newsletter will be available.    
The app is suitable for both Android and Smart Phone 
users.  To use the app you simply need to follow      
these steps: 

1. Download the free App from the Apple Store or               
Google Play Store 

2. Search “CANTERBURY SOUTH” in the stores 

3. Accept push notifications 

4. Once the app has downloaded, sign in 

User name: community 

Password:  canterburysthps 

 

 

Email 
  

Please ensure that all contact details held at the 
school are up to date including email addresses.  This 
year as another form of communication we would like 
to distribute information to our community via email. 

  

If you need to make any changes, kindly contact the 
school office on 9789 5255 from 8.30am - 3.30pm.  

 

 

 

 

Canterbury South Twitter page posts daily. It’s a great 
way to connect with the community and other schools. 
Join us on Twitter and follow @Canterburysouth  
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Bringing together parents, carers and citizens to promote the 

interest of our school and students! 

 

 

Dear Families, 

 

Welcome back to Term 4. We hope you had a fantastic 

holiday and managed to get some well-deserved down time. 

What a great way to kick off Term 4 with our upcoming 

Spooky disco this Friday, 20 October 2017. There will be a 

terrific menu on offer, photo booth and fun games for our 

students needing a break from all that dancing. Furthermore, 

a great social night for parents and kids alike! 

Our next P&C meeting will be held in the evening on Tuesday, 

24 October. This is a great opportunity for you to hear the 

latest in school developments and where we can work 

together with our wonderful school staff to benefit our 

children. 

Don’t forget that our popular fundraiser Crazy Camel is back. 

This is your chance to create a cherished reminder of your 

child’s artwork or photo as a calendar, greeting card, pillow 

case and much more - what a great Christmas gift for family 

and friends. A reminder that the artwork for Crazy Camel is 

due by Friday, 27 October. 

I look forward to seeing as many of you as possible throughout 

Term 4.   Have a great week… 

P&C Team 

 
End of Year Raffle- Prizes needed 

It’s time to get ready for the raffle! Donations of prizes would be 

greatly appreciated from parents, community and our local 

businesses. If you have something to donate or know someone 

who can please get in touch. 



2017 Spooky Disco this week – yippee!!! 

Have you got your costume ready? The spookier the better!!! 

 

This Friday, we are excited to be hosting our annual Spooky disco. 

Entrance for the Spooky disco in the school hall will be $2. There will 

also be a range of fun activities, a photo booth and games 

throughout the night. The Menu is full of delicious delights so parents 

and students come along and enjoy some yummy treats. 

As ever, volunteer helpers are welcome throughout the night. Please 

get in touch with P&C if you are able to help. Thanks to everyone who 

has put their hand up already to help or cook! 

School Banking: help needed 

 

Are you available on a Friday morning between 8.20am and 9.20 

am? 

Please see Deb or email Naz to have a chat about becoming our 

new school banking representative for 2018. This is a vital part of our 

school community and teaches our children the importance of 

saving.  5% of your deposits are donated to our P&C. 

A huge thanks to Deb who has been our school banking 

representative for many years! 

Crazy Camel is back 
 

Start ticking people off your Christmas list- it’s Crazy Camel time. 
 

Crazy Camel is designed for the kids to get creative and design 

something that your family and friends will cherish. Crazy Camel gives 

you a reminder of your child’s artwork as a calendar, greeting card, 

pillowcase and more. There are a huge range of products to select 

from and feature that special image created by your child. 

Please refer to the note sent home for further information and don’t 

forget to complete the form, artwork on paper provided and 

payment to the P&C box by Friday, 27 October.
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Friday 20th October 

6pm - 8pm 

$2 @ the Hall doors 

OSCH games 

Photo booth 

Nail & facepainting 

Temporary 

tattoos & wounds 

Beef & halal sausages on a roll 

Veggie nacho bowl with slaw 

Pork & Lamb cooked on spit & slaw 

Butter chicken & Chickpea curry 

Spooky Jelly cups & icecream 
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Join us and Walk 4 

Brain Cancer3 Bay Run Crew 

Date: Sunday, 5th November 2017 
Time: 12:00pm 
Location:  The Bay Run, Five Dock 
Cost: $30 for Over 16s.  Under 16s walk free with an adult. 

For more information call Andrea Judd on 0415 476 144 

You can join our team or make donations @ 

www.walk4braincancer.com.au/myRfundraising/6269/PhillippaRsRTeam 
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Ayane K, - KD 

Noah N, - 1G 

Keanu P - 1SP 

Taylen K, - 2L 

Beatrice S - 2T 

Zoe L,Owen P - 3/4M 

George K, - 3/4S 

Jezelle M, Olivia T- 4/5M 

Mia Y - 2L 

Illiana B, - 2T 

Ellie K, Ho Yin L,  - 3/4J 

Lily B, Lyria DSA, Gemma G - 3/4M 

Amarlin A, Peter D, Jake K, Antonia S - 3/4S 

Elise M, Clara S - 6J 

 
 

Chelsea S - KA 

Elizabeth T - 2T 

Jamal W - 3/4M 

 Grace M, - 4/5M 
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